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MINUTES OF THE

MOUNT HOLYOKE COLLEGE

STUDENT-ATHLETE ADVISORY COMMITTEE (SAAC)

Sunday, October 26, 2008 • Kendade 305 • 7 p.m.
Participants:


Jacquelyn “JJ” Archibald, Soccer


Becca Adikes, Cross Country


Katie Banaszak, Golf


Hannah Beatty, Training Room


Erin Cain, Basketball

Shea Callahan, Basketball

Haley Creed, Field Hockey

Missy Hartley, Field Hockey

Bea Hartmann, Tennis

Lori Hendricks, Athletics Administration (ex-officio)

Mimi Henry, Lacrosse

Helena Jedziniak, Tennis

Kasia Kolodziejczak, Squash

Barbara McAlister, Track & Field

Lisa Nash, Swimming and Diving

Kara Neidhardt, Volleyball

Lauren Orr, Soccer

Vika Planson, Lacrosse

Kate Shafir, Basketball

Tiffany Shute, Golf

Shannon Sutherland, Swimming and Diving

Amanda Trask, Volleyball

Susanna Wilcox, Lacrosse

Miki Yoshida (Swimming and Diving)

[Note: These minutes contain only actions taken (format votes or stated “sense of the meeting”). While certain items on the committee’s agenda were acted on at various times throughout the meeting, all final actions within a given topic are combined in these minutes for convenience of reference.]

The meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. daylight savings time by the chair, Lisa Nash. All members were present as noted above. The following members were absent: Elissa Center (Crew), Lora Ciborowski (Riding), Elise Fargnoli (Cross Country), Sarah Gray (Crew), Jo Jo Gutfarb (Riding), and Katie Ouellette (Crew).  Crew was attending Seven Sisters.  Laurie Priest, MHC director of athletics, joined the SAAC for this meeting.

1. Announcements. Lisa Nash welcomed MHC director of athletics, Laurie Priest to the SAAC meeting.  The resignation of Ebony Williams, track and field SAAC representative, was announced.
2. Approval of Previous Committee Minutes.

It was VOTED


“That the minutes of the October 15, 2008 meeting be approved as distributed.”
3. Report of the Results of Field Hockey’s Game of the Week and Preparation for Volleyball’s Game of the Week.  
· Haley Creed and Mimi Henry thanked the SAAC members for their assistance with Saturday’s Game of the Week and Turf and Track dedication.  The event was a success, increasing game attendance and general good will towards athletics.  The decorations looked great, and it appeared that the College’s trustees appreciated the SAAC’s efforts.

· Ms. Creed reported that on Tuesday, October 28, the Game of the Week will be volleyball’s home match against Smith College.  There is a Hawaiian theme.  All SAAC members are expected to attend and should encourage attendance by their teams.

4. NCAA National Leadership Conference Update.  Lori Hendricks invited nominations to the NCAA’s national leadership conference to be held May 24-27, 2009 in Orlando, Florida.  Individuals can self-nominate and/or nominate teammates.  MHC will nominate four individuals, and the NCAA will select one or two representatives to attend.  Additional questions should be directed to Ms. Hendricks.
5. Review of SAAC Role in End-of-Season Coach Evaluations.  Ms. Hendricks reminded the SAAC members of their role in the evaluation process.  
· At the end of their seasons, SAAC members should pick up evaluations from Joan Perez, department assistant.
· SAAC members should decide in conjunction with their coaches of the day and time of the evaluations.
· The coach should not be present for the evaluation.
· Before the evaluations are distributed, the SAAC members should provide instructions to their teams. 
· The evaluations should be completed independently.
· The feedback should be clear and complete, including feedback about what worked during the season as well as what did not.
· Ms. Hendricks reminded SAAC members that these evaluations will be reviewed by the department’s personnel committees as well as other faculty review committees. While the primary purpose of the evaluations is to improve the quality of coaching, the impression they make about student-athletes as a whole on the committee members who read these documents should not be ignored.  Student-athletes should be encouraged to take their time to complete the evaluations, articulating their thoughts clearly and paying attention to such things as spelling and writing in complete sentences.  
6. SAAC Vote on 2009 NCAA Legislation. Katie Banaszak, chair NCAA Legislation subcommittee, provided the results of the online survey of NCAA legislation that was sent to all MHC student-athletes.  Following the presentation of the student-athlete results, Ms. Banaszak facilitated a conversation of the legislation.  Laurie Priest provided additional insight on the legislation.  The SAAC members took positions on five pieces of legislation and straw votes on four others.  The MHC SAAC positions are listed below.
· Proposal 2-1: PERSONNEL – CONDUCT OF ATHLETICS PERSONNEL – SPORTS SAFETY TRAINING [MHC SAAC SUPPORTS THIS LEGISLATION UNANIMOUSLY]

· Proposal 2-3: RECRUITING – TRYOUT EXCEPTIONS-FACILITY USAGE BY OUTSIDE ORGANIZATION [MHC SAAC SUPPORTS THIS LEGISLATION UNANIMOUSLY]
· Proposal 2-4:  DIVISION MEMBERSHIP – DEFINITIONS AND APPLICATIONS – EMERGING SPORTS FOR WOMEN [MHC SAAC UNANIMOUSLY REJECTS THIS LEGISLATION]
· Proposal 2-6: PLAYING AND PRACTICE SEASONS – ATHLETICALLY RELATED ACTIVITIES – SPECIFIC WORKOUT PROGRAMS [MHC SAAC SUPPORTS THIS LEGISLATION UNANIMOUSLY]
· Proposal 2-9: PLAYING AND PRACTICE SEASONS – PRESEASON PRACTICE – TRADITIONAL SEGMENT [MHC SAAC UNANIMOUSLY REJECTS THIS LEGISLATION]
The SAAC took a straw vote on four pieces of legislation not included in the 
online survey.  The SAAC results are listed below.

· Proposal 2-5: ELIGIBILITY – CRITERIA FOR DETERMINING SEASON OF ELIGIBILITY – MINIMUM AMOUNT OF PARTICIPATION – COMPETITION DURING THE NONTRADITIONAL SEGMENT [MHC SAAC SUPPORTS THIS LEGISLATION UNANIMOUSLY]
· Proposal 2-7: PLAYING AND PRACTICE SEASONS – GENERAL PLAYING SEASON REGULATIONS – REQUIRED DAYS OFF – ALL SPORTS – CONFERENCE AND POSTSEASON TOURNAMENTS [MHC SAAC UNANIMOUSLY REJECTS THIS LEGISLATION]
· Proposal 2-8: PLAYING AND PRACTICE SEASONS – END OF REGULAR SEASON – ALL SPORTS WITH A FALL NONTRADITIONAL SEGMENT [MHC SAAC SUPPORTS THIS LEGISLATION UNANIMOUSLY]
· Proposal 2-11: PLAYING AND PRACTICE SEASONS – FOREIGN TOURS – SANCTIONED OUTSIDE-TEAM TOURS [MHC SAAC SUPPORTS THIS LEGISLATION UNANIMOUSLY]
7. Review of Department of Physical Education and Athletics Five-Year Strategic Plan.  Ms. Hendricks reviewed with the SAAC members the department’s strategic plan with special attention to the section on varsity athletics.  She pointed out those adhoc committees that asked for SAAC representation and encouraged all subcommittees to think about how their work could support the department’s plans.  SAAC members provided feedback on the plan.
8. Future meetings.
a. Sunday, November 9, 2008 (7-8 p.m.), Kendade 305
b. Sunday, November 23, 2008 (7-8 p.m.), Kendade 305
c. Sunday, December 7, 2008 (7-8 p.m.), Kendade 305
9. 
Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned by Ms. Nash at 8 p.m. 

#   #   #   #   #
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